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face as an organization, but 
we will continue to work on 
this in 2016. 
 
CCOP is involved in a 
number of external agencies 
and groups including: 
 
• International Police 

Association 
• DOJ FBI Citizens 

Academy 
• State of California 

Volunteers Disaster 
Corps 

• SFDA LGBT Steering 
committee 

• SFPD Chief’s LGBT 
Community Advisory 
Forum 

• SFPD Auxiliary Law 
Enforcement Response 
Team 

• SFPD Citizens Academy 
• SFFD Neighborhood 

Emergency Response 
Team 

• Castro Cares 
• Castro Merchants 
• Upper Market Alliance  
 
CCOP continues to be led 
primarily by our three 
Command level personnel: 
 
Chief Greg Carey who is 
also Chair of our current 
Board of Advisors.  
 
Deputy Chief Ken Craig who 
is also Vice-chair of our 
current Board of Advisors. 
 
Deputy Chief Brian Hill who 
is also Deputy Vice-chair of 
our current Board of 
Advisors. 

We were however lucky 
enough to add Ptlr. Kyle 
Wong as a Director at large 
within our Board of Advisors.  
In addition we currently have 
two Patrollers continuing 
through the process of 
advancing to Senior 
Patroller, hopefully this year.  

Here are our end of year 
Patroller statistics for 2015 
(YTD) and previous year 
Total: 

• Chf. Greg Carey, 89 
YTD, 606 Total.  

• DChf. Ken Craig, 68 
YTD, 658 Total. 

• Ptlr. Patrick Dillane, 15 
YTD, 15 Total. 

• Ptlr. Dave Flynn, 4 YTD, 
15 Total – Inactive. 

• Ptlr. Neil Fullagar, 26 
YTD, 32 Total. 

• Ptlr. Leandro Gonzales, 
7 YTD, 0 Total. 

• DChf. Brian Hill, 48 YTD, 
221 Total. 

• Ptlr. Jeff Johnston, 23 
YTD, 11 Total. 

• Ptlr. Thomas Lukens, 7 
YTD, 10 Total. 

• Ptlr. Liem Nguyen, 28 
YTD, 11 Total. 

• Ptlr. Mike Stoyka, 4 
YTD, 20 total.  

• Ptlr. Alexander 
Upchurch, 36 YTD, 57 
Total. 

• Ptlr. Sebastian Wilson, 1 
YTD, 2 Total. 

• Ptlr. Kyle Wong, 63 YTD, 
8 Total. 

 
THANK YOU TO ALL! 
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 • 11/20/2015 – 

Transgender Day of 
Remembrance 

• 12/24/2015 – SF AIDS 
Foundation Holiday 
Dinner 

 
 
We completed the year with 
a total of 24 Patrollers on 
our books, however of that 
24 only 12 are Active and 
the remaining 12 are 
currently classified as 
Inactive as they have not 
patrolled in three or more 
months.  It is a credit to all 
of our Active Patrollers that 
we have achieved so much 
with such limited personnel 
resources.  You are truly 
amazing. 
 
Since we began recording 
Patrol hours contributed on 
behalf of the community in 
2011, CCOP has 
contributed a total of 
around 7, 128 hours.  
 
We hosted six new trainee 
certification classes 
throughout 2015, training a 
total of 27 new Patrollers 
and re-certifying 16 existing 
Patrollers.  Unfortunately 
many of the new Patrollers 
did not complete the 
required four supervised 
trainee patrols in order to 
convert to full Patroller 
status.  
 
Seeking and securing new 
Patrollers continues to be 
the most difficult and 
challenging obstacle we   
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CCOP IN REVIEW 

 

2015 was a busy, 
productive and successful 
year in so many ways for 
CCOP.  
 
CCOP provided 
approximately 1, 269 hours 
of patrolling activities in 
2015 in support of the 
community in general. We 
also provided countless 
additional hours of service 
at public and neighborhood 
meetings and non-patrol 
functions.   
 
We participated in 29 
community support events 
including: 
 
• 2/2/2015 CBD meeting 

re- JWP 
• 3/31/2015 – SF AIDS 

Foundation soft office 
opening 

• 4/5/2015 – SPI Easter 
in the Park 

• 5/22/2015 – Harvey 
Milk Day celebrations 

• 6/26/2016 – SCOTUS 
day of decision 
celebrations 

• 9/20//2015 – SF 
Leather Walk 
fundraiser 

• 10/4/2015 – Castro 
Street Fair 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Six Patrollers Complete 
Advance ASM Course  

 
 
 
While it remains somewhat 
rare, CCOP has been first 
on scene at a few accident 
scenes in our nine year 
history, so we felt it was 
important to offer training 
and certification in Basic 
First Aid, Automated 
Electronic Defibrillation, 
CPR and Accident Scene 
Management.  
 
The training and 
certification took place in 
December with the 
generous offer of Ptrl. Jeff 
Johnston’s office space on 
Market Street and was 
FREE to current and   
 

 
 
 
 

PATROLLER STUFF 
THE NUMBERS 

   
 

Through 12/31/2015 
 
Active Patrollers= 12 
Inactive Patrollers = 12 
 
Regular Patrols YTD = 59 
Special Events YTD = 29 
Patrol Hours YTD = 1,269 
 
New Trainees YTD = 27 
Re-certifications YTD = 16 
 

PATROL VOLUNTEER 
BASIC TRAINING CLASS 

PVBTC-050 
 

SATURDAY JANUARY 23 
1PM – 4PM 

Most Holy Redeemer Church 
100 Diamond Street 

 
To recertify:  If you need to 
re-certify, send us an e-mail 
to let us know you will attend, 
and turn up no later than  
2:00PM for the practical 
patrolling portion.  
 
Know some friends or family 
who want to join you on 
patrol, have them sign up on-
line for the class TODAY.  
 
 
 

CCOP Returns To AEF 
Holiday Dinner Service 

 

Following a two-year hiatus 
as the War Memorial building 
was being renovated, the SF 
Aids Emergency Fund 
returned to the building to 
host their annual Holiday 
Dinner in the “Green Room,” 
and CCOP was happy to 
assist once again. 

The dinner provides a 
welcome meal for many 
individuals who otherwise 
may not enjoy Turkey with all 
the trimmings at this time of 
year. CCOP has assisted with 
security alongside Inspector 
Lenny Broberg of the SFPD 
for many years and we were 
very happy to return and 
assist the even this year.    

The event typically attracts 
thousands of dinner guests 
over three dinner seatings 
spread throughout the 
afternoon on 12/24.  Live 
entertainment during the 
dinner is provided through 
donations from local artists.  

“It is a wonderful way to give 
back during the holiday 
season,” said Deputy Chief 
Ken Craig of CCOP.  

“Many organizations come 
together to make this dinner 
possible for thousands of San 
Franciscans who otherwise 
may not have a warm meal 
today. It is great to have the 
opportunity to be one of those 
organizations.” 

Chief Greg Carey, Deputy 
Chief Ken Craig and Patroller 
Kyle Wong of CCOP 
volunteered at the event from 
10 AM through 5 PM 
alongside two SFPD Officer 
volunteers. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

CCOP CALENDAR 
PATROL DIRECTORS & 

VOLUNTEERS 
MONTHLY MEETING 

 
EVERY 2nd Thursday  

of each month. 
 
 

8PM – 9:30PM 
Chase Bank Community 

Room 
2112 15th Street 

 
 

ALL Patrollers, non-patrol 
volunteers, supporters and 
members of the public are  
encouraged to attend our 
monthly meetings.  
 
 

active CCOP Patrollers, six 
of whom took part.   
 
The training focused on the 
basics of First Aid as well 
as providing first time, or 
re-certification, in Cardio 
Pulmonary Resuscitation 
(CPR) and the use of 
Automated Electronic 
Defibrillator (AED) devices 
which are becoming more 
and more readily available. 
 
In addition to these basics, 
attendees were also 
provided instruction of 
general accident scene 
management and 
emergency movement of 
injured individuals to 
remove them from a 
dangerous situation in the 
safest way possible.  
 
“We envision such free 
training as a regular annual 
offering for our volunteers,” 
noted Deputy Chief Ken 
Craig who is responsible 
for volunteer training.   
 
 
 
 
 
    

WALK-ALONG 
PROGRAM 

 

 
 
Do you know someone who 
is interested in CCOP, but 
they have not “taken the 
plunge” to train yet? 
 
Invite them to join you on a 
“walk-along” patrol. You’ll 
need a minimum of 3 
Patrollers and prior 
approval from CCOP. 
Contact us for more details.     


